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Rep Owens introduces bill to protect Oregonians’ right to privacy,  

ban implementation of discriminatory vaccine passports 
 

SALEM, Ore. – On Monday, Representative Mark Owens (R-Crane) introduced House Bill 

3407 to ban the implementation of vaccine passports in Oregon and protect the privacy and 

rights of Oregonians.  

“Requiring proof of vaccinations via a vaccine passport program is wrong and it opens the door 

to myriad problems,” said Rep. Owens. “It's a violation of our privacy and our freedoms, it’s 

discriminatory, and it shows the Governor doesn’t believe Oregonians can be trusted.”  

The legislation would prevent any public body - state, local or special government body - from 

issuing a requirement for proof of vaccination through a vaccine passport from COVID-19 or 

variants of COVID-19. 

“Let me be clear—this is not an argument over COVID-19 or the COVID-19 vaccine. It’s about 

Oregonians’ rights. I believe the choice to get a vaccine is a personal, private medical decision 

that should be made between an individual and their medical provider, and that Oregonians 

should be free to make that choice for themselves,” said Owens. 

In addition, in order to prevent discriminatory actions and repercussions, it would prohibit a 

person or public body from being able to legally require an individual to state or document 

vaccine status against COVID-19 to access credit, insurance, education, facilities, medical 

services, housing or accommodations, travel, entry into this state, employment or purchase 

goods or services.  

It would also prohibit these entities from being legally able to require an individual to wear a 

face covering if the individual does not wish to disclose vaccine status. 

The bill applies only to the COVID-19 vaccinations and would not change any current laws with 

regards to immunizations for other restrictable diseases for schools and children’s facilities.  

House Bill 3407 is requested in partnership with Eastern Oregon Counties Association and 

would go into effect immediately upon passage. At the time of press, the legislation has 12 Chief 

Co-Sponsors including House and Senate members and bipartisan support in the House. 
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